
ANOCA PRESIDENT’S 
MESSAGE FOLLOWING 

THE END OF THE 
FASTING MONTH OF

Ramadan 2024



ANOCA President and IOC Member, Mustapha 
BERRAF, addresses a special message to all 

the Muslim faithful, without exception,on the 
occasion of Ramadan 2024. 

“HAPPY RAMADAN!”



We have once again fulfilled our duty as 
believers and Muslim faithful. We went 
through this major pillar of Islam selflessly, 
with devotion and faith.

We have emerged from this fasting month 
spiritually recharged in mind and body. Each 
of us has surely gained something from this 
fulfilling period of prayer and fasting.

May we be strengthened for what lies ahead 
in this world where hardship is rife, with 
endless conflicts and threats to peace that 
we can only ward off through prayer, as we 
did all through this month.

For athletes and the entire African Olympic 
and Sports Movement, major events such 
as the Olympic Games Paris 2024 will 
take place this year. Physical and technical 
preparation is a sure road to programmed 
success, but a privileged relation with God 
is the inevitable path to any achievement.

Let us always remain close to God.

We rely on Him for salvation, which makes 
us resilient faced with the difficulties of daily 
life. 

Olympic values preach tolerance, humility, 
love, sharing and peace. 
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Our collective actions must reflect this in our 
sports governance, whether on a small or 
large scale.

The celebration of Ramadan is the 
culmination of our devotion, our faith in God, 
and our eternal respect for divine creation.

Whether with family, friends or colleagues, 
let us celebrate the end of this fasting month 
in simplicity, while recognising all that God 
has done and is still doing for each of us, for 
our country and our continent, Africa.

Let us remain united in solidarity, and our 
future will be bright and radiant.

HAPPY RAMADAN 2024!
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Mustapha BERRAF
President of ANOCA
IOC Member
Holder of the African Olympic Order
Holder of the ANOC Olympic Order
Holder of the IOC Olympic Order. 
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